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March 13, 2023 

Sister Janice Marie Blados 

 
 
 

 
Please mark your calendars to join us for Mass  

and the events and activities throughout the year!  
 

Fish Dinners 
 Fridays during Lent (except Good Friday)  

4:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. | Dine-In or Carry Out ! 
Lobster Dinner -- Friday, March 24th (advance tickets only)  

 
Memories 

My favorite memory was in 1971 when Mr. 
Barrett, the school art teacher, taught the entire 
class how to line dance to Steppenwolf’s Magic 
Carpet Ride.  After all these years, I still think of 
St. Leo’s when I hear the song!  

—Laura Kozlowski Harper 
 

Do you have a favorite memory from the past 75        
years?  If so, please submit it to nzola@leothegreat.org.  
 
We also welcome photos throughout the year of the 
people and events taking place.  Please forward your 
photos to photos@leothegreat.org. 

 
Some traditions have not changed over 
the years as indicated by this excerpt, 
provided by John Sabol, from a bulletin 
from 50 years ago. 

Upcoming Bus Trips 
For reservations or questions please contact: 

Ms. Sandy Diaddario at 216-926-3123 

 
Tuesday, April 11, 2023 

Cost: $48 per person 
Deadline: March 20, 2023 
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 Saint Vincent de Paul 
 There is a time for study, a time for discussion,  a time 
to act. Act on the Gospel message “Love your neighbor” 
and share what you are able in the St. Vincent de Paul 
Outreach Poor Boxes or you can also place your 
contribution in an envelope and mark it “SVDP” and drop 
it in the collection basket. Act now during Lent, a special 
time for almsgiving. 

Easter Distribution  
 This year the St. Vincent de Paul Outreach Program 
will be giving our families a gift card to purchase their 
Easter ham and additional items to help make their Easter 
dinner more complete.  Please consider a donation to help 
us with these expenses. Place your cash or check in an 
envelope marked “SVDP Easter” and drop it in the 
collection basket or take it to the Rectory Office. We thank 
you very much for helping us make their Easter dinner 
more complete. THANK YOU. 

mailto:nzola@leothegreat.org


                                              ST. LEO THE GREAT - CLEVELAND, OHIO 

Please Remember in Your 
Since there is no Mass here at St. Leo’s on Thursdays you can attend 
Mass at one of our other local parishes; St. Charles (7am), St. 
Barbara (7:30am), St. Francis de Sales (8:45am) or Mary Queen of 
Peace (8am). 

Readings for the Week 

First Reading: 1 Samuel 16:1, 6-7, 10-13 

It is about 1000 B.C., 250 years after Moses brought God’s 
people from slavery in Egypt to the Promised Land. It took a 
long time for these people from different tribes to unify as a 
nation. The turning point came when David became their king. 
The story of how he was chosen is told in today’s reading. 
Samuel was a venerable old prophet. Jesse was a resident of 
Bethlehem and had eight sons, the youngest of whom was 
David. 

Second Reading: Ephesians 5: 8-14 

The ancient city of Ephesus was located on the western coast 
of what is today Turkey. The Christians there existed in a 
society dominated by pagan values, which today’s readings 
equates with darkness. 

Sunday 1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 (1)/
Eph 5:8-14/Jn 9:1-41 or 9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 

Monday 2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 4-5, 27 and 29/
Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22/Mt 1:16, 18-21, 24a or Lk 
2:41-51a 

Tuesday Ez 47:1-9, 12/Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9/Jn 5:1-16  

Wednesday Is 49:8-15/Ps 145:8-9, 13cd-14, 17-18/Jn 5:17-30  

Thursday Ex 32:7-14/Ps 106:19-20, 21-22, 23/Jn 5:31-47  

Friday Wis 2:1a, 12-22/Ps 34:17-18, 19-20, 21 and 23/Jn 7:1-
2, 10, 25-30  

Saturday Is 7:10-14; 8:10/Ps 40:7-8a,8b-9, 10, 11/Heb 10:4-10/
Lk 1:26-38  

 
 

Every week we pray for those  
discerning a vocation in 

religious life.  
Pray that they may continue to 
persevere and that others may 

respond to God’s call. 

    Sanctuary Candle Intention 
                   March 12, 2023 —March 26, 2023 

 
              

                            In Loving Memory of 
 

                           +Stephen and +Jaqueline Nagy 
 

 
Miss You & Love You,  

Shelly & Russ 

Mary Niec, Alivia Kobal, Glenn “Joe” Hess, Gary 
LaBuda, Jeanette Klaehn, Amelia Rebello, Irma 
Zappitelli, Dianne Toronski, Don Donelon, Larry 
Kuznik, John Sofcheck, Ireneo (Ernie) Santiago, Rob 
Blum, Gary Skelley, Virgina Soflkancs, Evelyn 
Bastian, Mary Lou Neuendorf, Joseph Bublavy, Anna 
Mendoza, Marianne Kucinski-Powers, Edith Lysyj,  
John Geiger, Rosie Colucci, Buzzy Miano, Judy 
Bruzshinsky, Carol Broze, Stan Wasacz, Joe Barr, 
Doug Kiesel, Marcia Bailey, Jim Tisch, MaryLou 
Durfee, Chris Grdosic, Kathy Svoboda, Matt Pauloski, 
Kelley, Tootie, Megan Arena, Lena Sunyak, Chuck 
Pacanovsky, Theresa Truxall, Susan Fenski, Antoinette 
Jakosh, Rose Arlia, Liz Woisnet, MaryKay Simonek, 
Betty Popow, R.Rosario, Margarita Quinones, Allen 
Phillips, Ruth Bublavy, John O’Malley, Kenneth Lees, 
Tina Sunday, Karen Horvath, Jesse Kazimer, William 
Wollard,  Claudia Wollard, Carol Rucinski, Joe 
Deranek, Ben Wheelock, Janice Smith, and Lesley 
Uffman. 

Stations of the Cross 
Praying the Stations of the Cross reminds us that 
we are not alone in our suffering: Jesus suffers 
with us. He chose to embrace every aspect of 
human life, including suffering and death. Spend 
20 powerful minutes reflecting on these 
reminders of his Passion every Friday during 
Lent (except Good Friday) at 7:00p in the 
church. 

Mitchell Carson 
St. Peter, North Ridgeville 

I Theology, St. Mary 

 Mass Intentions  
Monday, March 20th—St. Joseph, Spouse of Blessed Virgin Mary 

      8:30am  NO WEEKDAY MASS 
Tuesday, March 21st—Lenten Weekday 
      8:30am  NO WEEKDAY MASS 
Wednesday, March 22nd—Lenten Weekday 
      8:30am  NO WEEKDAY MASS 
Friday, March 24th—Lenten Weekday 
 8:30am NO WEEKDAY MASS 
Saturday, March 25th—The Annunciation of the Lord 
 4:00pm  Matt Sansavera (Nina Capone) 
Sunday, March 26th—Fifth Sunday of Lent 
      8:00am   People of the Parish 
    11:00am   +Rocco A. Capone (The Capone Family) 
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Encourage A Deeper  

Understanding of Scripture 

Everyday Stewardship 
 

Healing Our Blinding 
By: Tracy Earl Welliver  

 
Talking about discipleship and truly being a disciple are 
two very different things. It is easier to know what we 
should do than to carry out. Many saints from our 
tradition have had much to say about this struggle to do 
what they know they must do, and not do that which they 
know they shouldn't. It is part of being human. 
 Without God, we have no chance to overcome this 
predicament. Without God, our actions can ring hollow, 
or often we are too immobilized to act at all. Without 
God, we suffer with blindness to the truth of what is 
important and eternal. 
 The story in John 9 of Jesus healing the blind man is 
about more than a physical healing and just one man. It is 
about how each of us can find healing of our blindness by 
turning to Jesus Christ. Are you someone that has been 
saying, "I don't understand all this talk of discipleship and 
stewardship; what's the big deal?" We all have a 
blindness that needs to be healed, and the body of Christ 
needs you so that God's presence in our world can be 
seen in a more profound manner. The reality is that God 
heals the blindness of those who seek him so that, in turn, 
they may be vehicles by which others may see as well. 
 This Lent, you are invited to bring your blindness to 
Jesus. All the written reflections in the world will not 
give you new eyes. Those eyes can only be found in 
Jesus. 

 

 God asks a rhetorical and slightly sarcastic question 
to Samuel, the prophet: “How long will you grieve for 
Saul, whom I have rejected as king of Israel?” Like us, 
Samuel is depressed that the old king failed. It’s painful 
to admit that the old regime is done. But God won’t let us 
wallow our pity-party forever. “I am sending you to Jesse 
of Bethlehem,” announces the Lord, “for I have chosen 
my king from among his sons.” Samuel finally goes and 
anoints the young David as the new king. And his 
kingdom is glorious; it’s the golden age of Israel’s earthly 
history. 
 How discouraging to see that my own selfish ego is 
no longer in charge! How long will I grieve that money, 
power, pleasure, and reputation have been rejected as the 
ruler of my life? How wonderful that God has a new 
future in store for you and me. He is sending us to 
Bethlehem to anoint the new David as our king. His 
kingdom won’t fail us. He’ll slay our goliaths, unite our 
dispersed energies, and build a Temple where God 
himself will dwell. 
 So how long will you grieve? How long? 

 
— Father John Muir 

“Not as man sees does God see.” — 1 Samuel 16:7 

Practicing Catholic 
 

Not As Man Sees 
By: Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman  

 

 I don’t know Fr. Stu personally, but I’ve heard a fair 
number of his homilies. I think it is safe to assume that if he 
and I were to get into a discussion on any number of things, 
from church history to liturgical music to stand-up comedy, 
each of us would cringe at the opinions of the other. 
 But Fr. Stu happens to offer just about the only 
confession time within 20 miles of me that consistently 
works with my schedule. That means that, quite by 
accident, Fr. Stu is my regular confessor. For years now, 
he’s sat patiently on the other side of the grille, listening to 
me pour out the details of my transgressions, from the 
pathetic to the embarrassing, and he absolves me of my 
sins. 
 In the Gospel, Christ links vision with humility and 
pride with blindness. We see again and again in Scripture 
how God delights in surprising us, in revealing himself 
through people, places, and experiences we not only didn’t 
expect but perhaps had totally written off. 
 We are right to be proud of the truth, but we are wrong 
if the truth causes us to be proud of ourselves. The truth no 
more belongs to the one who believes it than sight belongs 
to the blind man in the Gospel. A gift does not reflect on 
the recipient. It reflects on the giver. 
 After a great deal of thought, I’ve decided to be 
grateful that God contrived to give me a confessor whom I 
strongly disagree with on so many things. It’s a powerful 
reminder of how much I must receive from other people, 
even those I may think are wrong. In that confessional, Fr. 
Stu is only a priest, and I am only a sinner. 
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Have you recently lost a loved one—a spouse, 
sibling, a parent, other relative or a close friend? 
Join the St. Leo the Great Bereavement Sharing 
Group. We are a group who have a common bond—
the loss of someone close to us. All are welcome to 
come and share with us on the first Wednesday of 
every month at 2:00 PM in the Parish Center. We 
meet for about an hour and share our feelings and 
memories of our loved ones.  

Feel free to join us—no reservations needed! 
The next meeting date will be: May 3, 2023  

THERE WILL BE NO MEETING IN APRIL 
DUE TO HOLY WEEK and NO meetings in the 

months of June, July & August. 
If you have any questions, 

contact Joan Berigan at 216-661-1006 or by  
email: jberigan@leothegreat.org. 

 
 
 

 
Do your loved ones know what your wishes are for 
your funeral Mass? Have you thought about the    
readings you’d like to have at your funeral Mass? 
If so, contact Joan Berigan at the rectory           
(216-661-1006) or jberigan@leothegreat.org for 
help in pre-planning your funeral Mass. 

HOW YOU CAN CONTINUE TO SUPPORT 
US  WITH YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS  

 
We are grateful that so many of you have 
continued to contribute. Here are a few ways to 
help you with your contributions: 

 

1) Mail your contribution envelope(s) to us, either 
for the week or the month. (St. Leo the Great, 4940 
Broadview Rd., Cleveland, OH 44109) 

 

2) Drop your contribution envelope(s) in the mail 
slot of the rectory office door. 

 

3) Online Giving is available here at St. Leo the 
Great. Look for this icon on our website 
www.leothegreat.org to sign up. It’s incredibly 
easy and you have many options: weekly, monthly 
or one-time contributions, the ability to use a 
checking/savings account direct withdrawal (you 
just need your account and routing numbers) or 
you can use a debit or credit card (Visa, 
MasterCard, American Express or Discover). It is 
simple and secure. 

 

If you have any questions or need help, call the  
parish office at 216-661-1006 and we will gladly 
assist you. 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 It’s hard to believe but the day is almost here when some 
parishioners & I head to Italy for a few days. We’ll be leaving on 
Monday, March 20th & will be home the evening of March 30th. So 
I’ll be away & missing you (kind of) next weekend, but of course we 
will be praying for you every day. Please keep us in prayers too that 
we may have a safe & enjoyable trip. Deacon Pat & Joan will be 
running the parish while I’m away (actually Michaela is in charge 
first), so please feel free to reach out to them for anything you may 
need while I am away. They will also be taking care of Michaela and 
I trust they will keep her distracted so that she does not give in to 
weeping and mourning and the gnashing of teeth in my absence. 
 I am really excited to tell you about an opportunity you will have 
to grow in your friendship with Christ and to learn more about the 
family of the Church to which you belong. The Berigan’s & I have 
been talking about this for a couple years now, and trying to figure 
out a way (besides in our preaching), that we can make it clear that 
faith is not about following rules but about having a personal 
relationship with God through Christ. We as Catholics have not 
always been good about stressing this truth, and many are on a 
mission to get this across now with the strong encouragement of 
recent popes like Pope St. Paul VI, Pope St. John Paul II & Pope 
Francis, who call this the “New Evangelization.” It is new because 
we are not just proclaiming the good news of the Gospel to those 
who are unbaptized but even to those who have been baptized and 
have received other sacraments but have never really been 
“evangelized” in the sense that they have not understood the 
importance of this personal friendship with God.  
 As the Lord so often does, he sent people to us in order to 
answer our prayer for how we can bring this “New Evangelization” 
to our parish of St. Leo’s. A few weeks ago, the Office Manager 
came into my office to tell me that there were a couple of young men 
here to talk to me about some religious program. Honestly, I thought 
it was a couple of Jehovah Witnesses (whom I’m always happy to 
talk to!). But I was surprised to learn they were a couple of 
seminarians from Washington DC & New York City who wanted to 
talk to me about something called the “Neocatechumenal Way.” You 
may recognize part of that word as we have the “catechumenate” 
which is the process through which an adult is baptized and received 
into the Catholic Church. This word is preceded by “Neo” which 
means “new” and ends with the word “Way” which is what the 
Christian movement was called in the early days of the Church. This 
Neocatechumenal Way is a process through which Catholics share 
how they came to have a friendship with Christ and so invite others 
to do the same. It is truly “Catholic” in that it is for everyone 
(Catholic means universal). It has the official approval of the Popes 
and the Church. It is something like “Arise” or “Renew” (for those 
who remember these which we had here at St. Leo’s) in that it seeks 
to develop a small community within our larger parish community. It 
has 3 areas of focus: the Word of God, the Liturgy, and Community. 
A married couple who are leaders in this ministry along with the 
seminarians will speak at all the Masses the weekend after Easter so 
you’ll learn more about it in person from them. But there are cards 
on the tables in the church (& this is also printed in the bulletin) to 
invite you to “Come and Listen” if you are suffering in some way or 
wish to deepen your faith. You may even get a personal visit at your 
home as they go from house to house to invite people to this 
gathering. Please welcome them & listen to what they offer. They 
will have one-hour sessions on Tuesdays & Fridays, starting April 
18th. More on this later. 

From the Pastor’s Desk 
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Sun. Envelope WeShare Total  

$5,373.75 $1,620.00 $6,993.75 February 26 

March 5 $5,998.00 $1,905.00 $7,903.00 

Cap. Improv We Share Total  

March 5 $301.00 $25.00 $326.00 

$1,072.00 $80.00 $1,152.00 February 26 

SVDP We Share Total  

February 26 $520.00 $40.00 $560.00 

$285.00 $230.00 $515.00 March 5 

Thank you  
for your continued 

generosity & support.  

 
February  

Totals 

Rectory Hours  
   M, T, W, Th, F | 9a-4p 

Sat | 12p-5p & Sun | 9a-12p  

 
.  

During Lent St. Leo’s  is 
sponsoring our annual 
Have-a-Heart,  
Lend-a-Hand program.  
Thirteen area 
organizations will be 
recipients of your 
generosity.  

Beginning Ash 
Wednesday, February 
22, and  during Lent, 
baskets of hearts will be 
at all  church entrances. 
Please take a heart or 
two  and purchase the 
items requested for the 
organization listed. Or 
you can purchase items 
from  the list   

You may bring your 
donations to the 
church (bins by 
doors) or rectory by 
Friday, March 31 
or  to the St. Leo 
School cafeteria on 
Saturday, April 1, 
from 2 to 4 p.m. 
Please remember to 
at tach the heart or a 
tag with the 
organization name 
to your donated 
items.  

Ash Wednesday  $1,511.00 
Black & Indian Mission     $567.00 

Flowers     $509.00 

 
 

 
 

Visit our church at: www.flocknote.com/leothegreatflock  

• It will take you to a page to enter your name, address, email, and 

cell number.  

•  You will then get a page where you can choose the “groups” 

about which you’d like to receive updates.  

•  We suggest that you start by subscribing to “Parish News” to 

keep up-to- date on parish activities, holy days, and more.  
 

Text LEO to 84576 from your phone to subscribe to updates.  

You will get a text reply with a link in it.  

• If you have a smart-phone, you can click on that link to enter 

your name, address, & email.  

•  It will then take you to a page where you can choose the 

“groups” about which you’d like to receive updates. 

• Subscribe to Parish Bulletin, Parish News and Funerals to keep 

yourself up- to-date on parish activities, holy days, and more.  



The weather will eventually be warming—and 
you’ll be sure to get the urge to do some Spring 
Cleaning! Remember: You can feed our Paper 
Only Recycle Bin (located in the back of our 
school parking lot) with any old newspapers, 
magazines, unimportant papers you no longer 
need. Please break down any boxes! Thanks! 

Brooklyn Heights Cemetery  

Memorial Abbey Mausoleum  
Companion crypt entombment above ground for sale.    

Call Bob Sevel with any questions 216-816-7853  
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St. Leo Lions Candy Sale 
We invite all families to participate to help 
raise funds for our PTC who puts together 

school events. All orders will be placed online and items 
will be shipped directly to the customer’s home. Credit/
Debit card must be used to place order. This is a great way 
for out of town family/friends to support our school & 

students! Visit www.sarriscandiesfundraising.com and 
enter our Group ID: 21-3991. Be sure to enter the seller’s 
name so that they receive prize credit!  Deadline 4-2-2023 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Call or email Mike Robinson with any questions! 
216-409-3733 or mrobinson@leothegreat.org 

This is a wonderfully fun way to support Athletics! 


